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Attendance:

President – Peter Smith
Vice President – Darryl Hearn (Brisbane Region)

Treasurer – Larry Rauschenbach (Southern Region)

Director – Steve Derbyshire (Brisbane Region)

Director – Ros Preston (Central Region)

Director – Merv Milfull (Northern Region)

Invited Guest – Mike Healey (Northern Region President)
Secretary – Craig Simmich
President Declared the meeting open at 1.20PM
Presidents Welcome.  The President welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.  The President asked the Secretary to read the minutes of the previous meetings held 27-28 November 2010, 29 December 2010 and 4 February 2011.  The reason behind 3 sets of minutes was due the change of Board Directors.  The secretary covered the minutes briefly and will forward a copy of the minutes via email to all in attendance after the meeting.  The president handed a copy of the agenda to all in attendance.  
ITEM 1 – Accept Minutes of last Board Meeting.  As above. 

ITEM 2 – Presidents Welcome to the new Board and thank you to the old board.  The President thanked the previous board for their efforts and welcomed the new members to the board.

ITEM 3 – New Directors invited to speak on their involvement with the board.  Merv and Ros gave a brief introduction.

ITEM 4 – Introduction of Secretary.  

ITEM 5 – Board in Confidence.
ITEM 6 – Positional Chart and Job Specifications.  This chart was handed out to all and Peter asked the Board to provide input to the chart and feedback on what roles and jobs were required by these positions.  Peter wanted all to provide what they think each region should do and be responsible for, what the role of the CEO should be and what they want that position to do and the same for all positions on the chart.  
Action: The secretary to send an electronic copy to all Board members.  All Board members to review the chart and provide feedback to the secretary by Friday 6 May 2011.

ITEM 7 – Budget.  A copy of the budget was handed to all for their perusal.  This budget clearly identified the funds of Q Squash was at an extremely low level and it would need to be rectified.  Less expenditure and more income.  

Motion: The President Proposed: The afiiliation for the regions be raised from $28.00 a year to $44.00 a year from 1 July 2011.

Seconded: Ros Preston

Carried.  Unanimously

With affiliation it was deceided that there was a need to collect the Name, Address, Phone No, Email and Age of all affiliated players and that the forms in the regions needed to be adjusted to reflect this change (addition of email).  Mike Healey also suggested that we should have a Q Squash Registration Card and then a system of automatically advising registered players that their affiliation is due and a letter advising them of the benefits of affiliation to them.

Action: Mike Healey to look into this system and advise of  what he has come up with within 2 months.

ITEM 8 – 2011 QJC.  It was agreed that the QJC Format as it is now in the policy, will remain for 2011.  This policy will be changed during the QJC 2011 for future events.  It was clear that the 23 Year Age Group did not belong within juniors after the 2011 QJC.

ITEM 9 – Constitution, Model Rules and Policy Reviews.  This was discussed that all policies needed to be reveiwed.  Peter had discussed this need of a review with Norman Fry (Ex CEO Squash Australia – produced their policies) and Norman had advised that he would be happy to look into this on our behalf and work with Peter on fixing these as a volunteer.
Motion: The President Proposed: That Norman Fry review the policies and provide feedback to the Board on a periodic timeline.

Seconded: Merv Milfull and Ros Preston

Carried. Unanimously

Action: Peter to contact Norman Fry to commence the review as soon as possible.

ITEM 10 – Q Squash Board Guidelines.  A copy of these was handed out to all Board Directors and a copy can be found on the Q Squash website.  This was briefly discussed.  
Action: Merv to look at Boundaries for the regions and provide feedback on his results by the next Board Meeting.

ITEM 11 – Sport and Rec Grants and Future Grants.  Peter discussed grants and funding and spoke about the Club Development grants.  Peter also explained the first $10k grant from Sport and Rec and what it was to be used for.  This is Q Squash’s first grant in over 4 years.
ITEM 12 – Gambling/Gaming Commission Grants.  These grants were discussed and, that we had applied for funding for computer equipment for Q Squash and the regions.  Merv mentioned that he had thought Charters Towers was building courts and they had been given a grant.  

Action: Merv to provide information to the Secretary on this issue.

ITEM 14 – Sports Fan Inc.  This was discussed.  Ros Preston had previously dealt with Kim and had paid $5 annually and this gave them the opportunity to conduct fundraising.  This will be looked into further into the future.
ITEM 15 – Squash Australia Regulation 31.  Junior Selection Team Criteria and the need for juniors to attend 50% of the nominated WISPA/PSA Events.  Larry thought this was unfair and only the wealthier parents juniors could support this type of expenditure, therefore denying all juniors the opportunity to represent their nation.

Action: Larry to draft a letter to Squash Australia for the Presidents signature voicing Q Squash’s concerns on this policy.

ITEM 16 – Level 2 Coaching Accreditation.  Larry discussed the issue raised at the Squash Australia meeting the past weekend about the procedures for accreditation of level 2 coaching accreditation.  
Action: Craig to draft a letter to Squash Australia for the Presidents signature requesting advice on this issue and clarification of the policy and that we would like to know the outcome of the weekends questions.
ITEM 13 – Sponsorship.  Darryl disucssed sponsorship for Q Squash and what we had to offer a sponsor.  We have the Brisbane Competition, the Junior Selection Series events with the QJC and the Qld Open event to sell them.  There was discussion about this topic and all agreed we needed to get sponsorship.
Action: Darryl to look at getting sponsors for Squash.

The President thanked all those in attendance and declared the Meeting Closed at 5.00PM.

No date was set for the next meeting
Minutes drafted by 
Craig Simmich

Secretary

    April 2011
Peter Smith
President
Q Squash

     April 2011
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